
 

GRANT MANAGEMENT MEMORANDUM 

GMM 2022-04 

  
 

Date:   March 15, 2022 

 

To:  Eligible Nonprofit Security Grant Program (NSGP) Applicants 

 

From:  Cal OES Grants Management 

 

Subject:  Preparation for the Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 Nonprofit Security Grant 

Program (NSGP) 

 
 

The California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) is encouraging 

nonprofit organizations to prepare for the release of the FY 2022 Nonprofit 

Security Grant Program (NSGP), Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) by the 

Department of Homeland Security/Federal Emergency Management Agency. 

 

We anticipate that the FY 2022 NSGP NOFO and application instructions will be 

released in the coming weeks. We also anticipate the application timeline to be 

much shorter than previous years. Upon release of the FY 2022 NSGP NOFO,  

Cal OES will conduct webinars to provide technical assistance to applicants. 

 

Related application documents should not be submitted to Cal OES at this time. 

In preparation for the FY 2022 NSGP application, nonprofit organizations are 

encouraged to prepare the following information: 

 

 Vulnerability Assessment (VA): Identifies the threats, vulnerabilities, and 

potential consequences related to the specific facility/site. All activities 

and requested equipment should be directly linked to the VA. 

 Mission Statement: Validates information in the Investment Justification and 

to categorizes the facility (ideology-based, education, medical, other).  

 Unique Entity Identifier: Replaces the DUNS number, and is used for 

identification and validation of unique identity. Register at SAM.gov. 

 

Questions regarding the NSGP can be directed to the Infrastructure Protection 

Grants Unit at (916) 845 -8410 or Nonprofit.Security.Grant@caloes.ca.gov  

 

https://www.caloes.ca.gov/cal-oes-divisions/grants-management/homeland-security-emergency-management-programs/infrastructure-protection-grants
https://sam.gov/content/home
mailto:Nonprofit.Security.Grant@caloes.ca.gov



